From:

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 2, 2024 1:22 PM

To: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk>

Subject: The Alaturca Lounge - Application No: 31169 Licence No. 16394

## Attention:

Linda Legister, Licensing Applications Officer, Regulatory Services

Dear Ms Legister,

Re: Alaturca Lounge, Kingsbury Rd, London NW9 9HA

We wish to lend our support to the application for removal of the liquor and entertainment licences at this location.

We have had a number of our members complain to us of being disturbed by noise from this place until very late at night. Many of these residents are elderly and either have no online access or struggle with communicating with the council through its online portals or using the council noise app. They therefore rely on us to speak for them.

In addition, several of the residents have expressed astonishment at how the Council as owners of Roe Green Park have allowed this building, which was supposed to be a facility for park users, to fall into the hands of these people or to be used in this way.

We, as endorse and share that concern.

We intend to be present at the hearing to give evidence but as we understand these hearings take place during working hours that might not be possible as committee members are in full-time employment.

Sincerely,